BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 24th April 2008

PRESENT


Cllrs Robert Bettley-Smith, Mandy Berrisford, Jo Cameron, Sebastian Daly, David Hales, Richard Head, Mark Morris, John Price, Frank Speed (from min.84) and Chris Watkin (from min.93).

IN ATTENDANCE


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk)

79/08
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllrs Ball and Bellamy. An apology for likely late arrival had been received from Cllr Watkin. An apology had also been received from Borough Councillor Becket.

80/08
The following declarations of interest were made at this point.


Cllrs Daly, Cameron and Morris declared personal interests in respect of planning application 08/00167. The applicant was a client of Cllr Daly, a neighbour of Cllr Cameron, and a friend of Cllr Morris.


Cllr Bettley-Smith declared a personal interest in respect of planning application 08/00294 as a friend of the applicant.


Cllr Price declared a prejudicial interest in respect of Footpath 17, as the footpath crossed land in his ownership.

81/08
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of 27th March 2008 be approved as a true record of the meeting and be signed by the Chairman.
82/08
As there were no members of the public present no public participation was possible.

83/08
The Clerk submitted a report which advised members of changes to insurance cover related to acts of terrorism, and provided information on the allocation of Community Chest funding to the parish in 2008-09. It was agreed to place this latter information before the Annual Electors Meeting.

84/08
The Clerk reported that certificates relating to member training undertaken in 2007 had been supplied, and these were handed to members by the Chairman.


RESOLVED that the congratulations of the Council be extended to all members who had successfully completed training.


The Clerk asked the Council for advice regarding the possibility of extending training opportunities for members who had joined the Council since the training programme offered in 2007.

(Cllr Speed joined the meeting during consideration of this item)


RESOLVED that the Council would provide financial support toward Cllr Watkin receiving training support similar to that offered in 2007.

85/08
The Clerk provided a draft agenda for the Annual Electors Meeting scheduled for 15th April 2008.


RESOLVED
a) that the draft agenda, as amended, be approved;



b) that further local societies as identified (Emes Society, History Society, Football Club, W.I. and BATS) be offered the facility of an information table at the meeting;



c) that the Chairman, Cllr Cameron and the Clerk be granted delegated powers to deal with any further approaches for information tables;




d) that the Clerk be asked to contact the local police with the aim of their being represented;




e) that Cllr Head be authorised to arrange light refreshments up to a maximum budget of £100.

86/08
The Clerk outlined the response received from Staffordshire County Council (Public Rights of Way Unit) relating to the Community Paths Initiative.


RESOLVED that Cllr Cameron be asked to continue to develop the scheme outlined, and that the proposals be reviewed further at the June meeting of the Parish Council.

87/08
Members considered a report from the Clerk following discussion with Staffordshire County Council (Public Rights of Way Unit) relating to Footpath 17, Wrinehill. The Council noted the information provided by the Clerk regarding the Public Rights of Way Unit’s views on the issue.

RESOLVED that the Clerk respond to Staffordshire County Council in the following terms:


That the Parish Council is satisfied that the works proposed do not involve any diversion or obstruction of Footpath 17, and are content for the works to be carried out.

(Cllr Bettley-Smith left the meeting temporarily at the beginning of this

item; Cllr Head took the Chair. Cllr Bettley-Smith rejoined the meeting

during discussion of the item, but only retook the Chair at the conclusion of the item)
88/08
Members considered the following planning application:
08/00167/FUL  Replacement roof to garage, 11 Ladygates, Betley

RESOLVED that the Parish Council supports this application as it represents an appropriate enhancement.
(unanimous)

89/08
Members considered the following planning application:
08/00294/FUL  Ground floor rear extension, front entrance porch and detached double garage, 11 East Lawns, Betley


RESOLVED that the Parish Council supports the extensions to the house, and has no objection to the proposed garage subject to the Planning Authority being satisfied that:


a) the tree on the site does not constitute a planning issue;


b) there is no deleterious effect on the residential amenity of the neighbouring property by loss of light.

90/08
Members considered the following planning application:
08/00141/FUL  Conversion to residential of farm building, Pear Tree Farm, Balterley (Amended Plans)

 RESOLVED that the Parish Council objects to the application and feels that the windows at the rear of the building should be retained to maintain the character of the building; if the Planning Authority is still minded to approve the application the Parish Council considers it appropriate for the original shape and form of the windows be retained by setting back the brickwork.

91/08
The Clerk reported to members that the results of the Housing Needs Survey had now been published, and all members had received a copy. The impact of the survey results on local planning policies would emerge in the coming months.
92/08
The Clerk asked members to consider items for the Forward Plan of Council Business, to be considered at the Annual Meeting.

93/08
The Clerk presented members with a list of outstanding invoices and payments due.


RESOLVED 
a) that the Council authorises payment of the following invoices and payments due:

Betley Village Hall Cttee
Hall hire


£271.05
776

St Margaret’s Parochial 


     Church Council
Churchyard maintenance
£500.00
777

Community Council


Of Staffordshire
Subscription


£  20.00
778




b) that payment to St Margaret’s PCC be subject to written confirmation that the contribution will be used to meet the costs of maintaining that part of the churchyard which is still open for interment.

(Cllr Bettley-Smith declared a personal interest in respect of St Margaret’s

PCC, as a church member.

Cllr Watkin joined the meeting at this point, and indicated that he wished to

declare a personal interest in planning application 08/00167 as a neighbour)
94/08 
Members of the Laudy Croft Working Group reported that no maintenance work was currently required.

95/08
Members reviewed progress in respect of parish communication.


Cllr Head reported that some progress was being made on the issue of the website, and asked members to consider what features the site should include. It was agreed that a paper for discussion (but not decision) should be placed before the May meeting.


RESOLVED that members record their appreciation of the quality of communication achieved through the parish magazine and Parish Council News, and express thanks to Cllrs Berrisford and Cameron for their hard work.
96/08
Members considered matters relating to the Memorial Garden. It was noted that maintenance ubdertaken by the new contractor had now commenced. A member of the public had expressed concern regarding one bed on the Green; it was hoped that this bed could be reorganised in a way that could resolve the issue, and including the tree requested by the W.I.

97/08
The Clerk reported that he had to date received no expressions of interest from members of the public in relation to the Community Speed Watch Scheme.  Five members of the Council indicated that they would be interested in participating, but it was agreed that the initiative could only be progressed if a majority of participants were drawn from the wider community. It was agreed that the use of an arresting visual image would be useful at the Annual Electors Meeting – the Clerk would investigate obtaining loan of equipment from another Parish Council.

98/08
The Council considered area issues raised by members.

RESOLVED that the Clerk contact the new County Councillor (to be elected on 1st May) to take up the following issues:



1) missing Stop sign Back Lane/ B5500;



2) warning signs on the A531 to prevent high vehicles entering Checkley Lane;



3) participation in a lengthsman scheme.


It was agreed that members would continue to monitor other issues of concern, parking at Wickstead Row, promised improvements in the East Lawns area, and bin collection in Brassington Street and report back on progress.
